Committee meeting dated 21-02-23, 7pm at The drop Inn Elland

The Calderdale Crawl, where are we up to, how often do we need to meet. 
The final draft of the Calderdale Crawl route was distributed at the meeting, 
Sandy noted we now have 28 entrees for the Calderdale Crawl, and that he and Paula have made some flyers which can be left at other challenge events to advertise the event.

What do we need to do next for the challenge event and to conform to NEC guidelines. 
Sandy to locate and bring the list of expectations and requirements to ensure we meet NEC guidelines. We need a risk assessment completing of the route and all venues used for check points.
Clarity about insurance.
We still do not have a clear understanding of insurance rules in respect of non- LDWA walkers and helpers. It would appear that non-LDWA walkers are not insured, and they need to be made aware of this. It would also appear that non-LDWA helpers are not insured unless they are given a specific role and only undertake that role. Sandy has agreed to attempt to obtain further clarity from Chris Burrell, West Yorkshire group. 
Format and cost for the Banner, Certificates, Badges, and Tally’s
Since the last meeting Karen has agreed that she will prepare and obtain costs for a Banner, Certificates, Badges, and Tallies. Karen provided a A4 sheet of a proposed banner and certificate which were provisionally approved by the group. 
The group questioned its strength as the price was far less than anticipated, Karen noted that she had been assured it was made of strong material, it is 10 foot long and 2 foot deep. Neil has agreed to store this for the group. 
Paula suggested also obtaining feathers which could stand at each check point, Karen to source a cost for feathers. Badges agreed to be an oval shape with maybe a picture of the bridge at Ripponden on it and wording – Calderdale Crawl over the top and LDWA at the bottom, this badge to be designed. 
Consider roles and responsibilities and answer anyone’s questions, 
Karen provided a brief suggestion of roles and responsibilities prior to and on the day of the event based on discussions from the previous meeting. Currently attendees of the meeting were comfortable with the suggestions. It is clear however that we will require support form other Calderdale members before having to potentially ask other groups for help. 
This is the first challenge event organised by the current Calderdale committee, however there is a lot of experience from members who have assisted or run other challenge events. All ideas/suggestions are listened to and considered at Calderdale Crawl meetings.


Arrange to see both indoor venues, check what is available and what required.
Both main venue at Heath, which is the head quarters and Ripponden being the halfway point need to be seen and assessed to establish what facilities there are, including plates, cutlery, sockets, tables, chairs, access, cooking/heating facilities, tea pots, kettles, or boilers etc. 
We need to know if we need to cover floors, times when we can arrive at venue especially if we can take provisions on the Friday evening prior to the event. 
Paula agreed to arrange a convenient time when she and Jane could visit Heath to complete their assessment, whilst Karen Jane and Stephen will arrange to visit the community centre in Ripponden to assess the facilities.
Neil noted he has a table, chairs, and water containers for his check point; however, water containers will be required for Mytholmroyd, and the water stop. 
Any other business
The group agreed that we need to meet and have a committee meeting 3-4 times per year as we do now, but also have monthly Calderdale Crawl meetings, to ensure everything is moving forward for a successful event.
Sandy and Paula have provided flyers to advertise Calderdale Crawl at other challenge events. Katherine agreed to take some to the Spring in Lakeland event, Stephen will leave some at his local library and Sandy will leave some at the Howorth Hobble challenge event, Karen will take some to the SP24. 
Walks
Jane explained that we are waiting to hear about potential agreed guidelines from the NEC about walk leaders’ expectations, currently we only need to provide a walk register, however in the future there is a possibility of many more restrictions and expectations. Jane will provide any information to meetings as she obtains it. 
If anyone wants to, or can lead a walk for Calderdale, please let Stephen know asap.
Navigation course
The navigation course that Neil is providing is nearly full and he is prepared to consider a second one if there is a waiting list. Sandy to keep names of potential participants for a later date.
Apologies
Katherine sends her apologies for the next meeting.

Next meeting date
Wednesday 20-3-24, at 7pm at The Drop Inn, Elland
